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The Freedom Summer of the 21st Century
Detroit, MI - On Sunday October 19, 2008, the Student Hurricane Network (SHN) will present a panel at the National Lawyers Guild Convention. Drawing from their experiences with SHN, these leaders will explore tactics they use to mobilize volunteer law students from around the country to volunteer on recovery and rebuilding efforts in the Gulf Coast.  

SHN was born during a time when our political system was failing to address the needs of the Gulf Coast community that was devastated by the hurricanes. Many of the community members affected were working class people of color. Residents were stripped of essentially all of their civil protections. A group of passionate and proactive law students and attorneys sought to use their legal resources to empower these communities. SHN’s student movement has grown in strength and has brought comparison to the student-driven freedom summer of the 1960’s. In the last two years, SHN mobilized 4,500 law students from over 110 law schools to come to the Gulf Coast to volunteer their time. It is SHN’s mission to engage this new generation of lawyers in public interest work and social change. 

Presenters will include Alisha Williams, Annette Hollowell, Lauren Bartlett, and Juana Crear. Ms. Williams, a third year student at Cardozo Law School (NY), has been an SHN member since July 2007 and currently serves on the National Advisory Board. Ms. Hallowell, Staff Attorney for the Mississippi Center for Justice, was a member of SHN’s National Advisory Board 2007-2008. Ms. Barlett, an attorney with the New Orleans Legal Assistance Corp, helped found SHN when she was a law student. Ms. Crear, Pro Bono Counsel for the New Orleans Legal Assistance Corporation, partners with SHN and hosts volunteer law students at her organization. Panelists will discuss how SHN was founded and how it continues to meet its mission as an all-volunteer student run organization. They will also discuss how their involvement in SHN, both as attorneys as law students, has affected them personally and how it has helped them reach their career goals. 
The National Lawyers Guild Conference will take place October 15-19, 2008 in Detroit, MI at the Marriott Detroit at the Renaissance Center. The Student Hurricane Network’s panel will take place on Sunday, October 19, 2009 10:45am – 12:00pm.
Founded in 1937 as an alternative to the American Bar Association, which did not admit people of color, the National Lawyers Guild is the oldest and largest public interest/human rights bar organization in the United States. Its headquarters are in New York and it has chapters in every state. More information about the National Lawyers Guild Convention can be found at http://nlg.org/convention/conv_contact.php.
The Student Hurricane Network is a national network of law students dedicated to advancing the cause of social justice in communities affected by Hurricanes Katrina and Rita by coordinating volunteer efforts, aiding public interest organizations, and educating members of the legal community about legal crises in the region. More information about the SHN can be found at www.studentjustice.org. 
